Roy Banks

From: Robert eryan I

Sent: 19 December 2018 12:57

To: David Feeney

Cc: Ruth Parker; Sian Watson

Subject: Re: Garagrave NP: Consultation with Natural England
David

Thank you for that confirmation. Please put this on the Councils web site relating to the Plan.
regards
Robert

Robert Bryan, BA Hons., MRTPI.
Town Planning Consultant.

On 19 Dec 2018, at 10:33, David Feeney <DFeeney@cravendc.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Robert,

We have received an e-mail response from Natural England which states that due to staff resourcing
issues, they are not in a position to provide comments in line with the Gargrave NP examination
timetable.

As referred to previously in an e-mail to you, we do have recent comments from Natural England on this
matter (set out below). They concur with the conclusion of no adverse effects on the integrity of the
Ingleborough Complex Special Area of Conservation (SAC), North Pennine Moors SAC and North
Pennine Moors Special Protection Area, based on the combination of the local plans of Craven and
Harrogate. It can be reasonably inferred that the proposed development in Gargrave’s NP is highly
unlikely to result in adverse effects, based on the research and information presented in the
neighbourhood plan.

Response from Natural England (28/11/2018):

“Air Quality Natural England welcomes the additional figures and analysis provided in the HGV Flows
Along the A59, 65 and A6068 spreadsheet, Harrogate Traffic Flow Data Spreadsheet and HGV Traffic
Flows Along The A59: Analysis of the Traffic Modelling Tables document which illustrate the conclusions
reached in the Habitats Regulations Assessment. Based on the figures provided we concur with the
conclusion of no adverse effects on the integrity of the Ingleborough Complex Special Area of
Conservation (SAC), North Pennine Moors SAC and North Pennine Moors Special Protection Area.
However as noted in our previous advice we advise that you ensure that the traffic modelling
methodology is in line with the industry standard.”

Best regards, David

David Feeney
Planning Consultant
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This e-mail, including any attachments, is confidential and intended only for the attention and use of the named
addressee(s). It may contain information covered by legal, professional or other privilege. If you are not an
addressee,

please inform the sender immediately and destroy this e-mail. Do not read, copy, use, retain or disclose this e-mail
or any

part of it. Its contents do not necessarily represent the views or opinions of Craven District Council. All reasonable
precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this e-mail. Craven District Council cannot accept
responsibility for loss or damage arising from the use of this e-mail or attachments and recommend that you
subject

these to virus checking procedures prior to use.

Please be aware that all communications sent to or from Craven District Council may be subject to recording
and/or
monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation.





